
 

 

Dear Parents /Carers,  

It’s been a busy few weeks as we head towards the end of term.  I’d like to thank all the staff for their dedicaƟon and hard work 
over the year. The team at Giffards really are amazing and we are so fortunate to have such hard working, dedicated staff.                                                                                                      
Sports day was fantasƟc, the children all enjoyed themselves and showed off their sporƟng talents. Thank you to everyone who 
aƩended and to Miss Fitzpatrick for organising.                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
The choir performed at Thameside Theatre on  Thursday 13th July. This was an amazing evening and we were so proud of our 
pupils. Many thanks to Mrs Linard for arranging and supporƟng the children.                                                                                                                                      
Display evening last week was a wonderful way to celebrate the children’s work and achievements—it’s always fantasƟc to see 
the children proudly showing their families what they have done during the year.                                                                                                                                              
Year 6 put on a great performance to their parents of THE GREATEST SHOW. The children dazzled with their confidence, singing 
and acƟng. A great Ɵme was had by all. Year 6 have also been celebraƟng the end of their Ɵme at Giffards with a BBQ, acƟvity 
aŌernoon and disco and leaver assembly. It is clear what a strong bond the children have and how much they have enjoyed their 
Ɵme at Giffards.  Their leavers song brings a tear to our eyes, they have also shed a few tears as they move on to different schools 
and begin a new chapter in their lives. We wish them well  in their new secondary schools.                                                                                                                                                                   
We have a few staff leaving: Miss Wakeham is moving to a new school much nearer to where she lives, Mrs Brooker and Mrs Ow-
ens are starƟng a new post at Treetops, and Mrs Lawrence is starƟng her maternity leave.  We wish them all well and thank them 
for everything they have done for Giffards. In September Miss Wallace  joins us in yr6,  Miss Clayton  in Yr3, Mrs Hollaman joins as 
our KS1 phase lead in yr 2, and Miss Dale  joins us  in yr4.                                                                                                                                                                                                                
Mrs Bryant is reducing her hours from September, we will miss her . We welcome Mrs Halls as our new Office  manager. Who will 
be taking on much of Mrs Bryants role.                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
I wish you all a wonderful Summer break and thank you for all the lovely cards and presents  we have received. Your kind messag-
es mean the world to us and we appreciate them.  The children return to school on Wednesday 6th September. LeƩers are going 
home with details of the arrangements for the first day.  See you all in September .  

Mrs N Haslam-Davis 

Summer Fete 

The PSA worked very hard to bring  
everyone a successful Summer Fete 

on 30th June.  Thank  you to our 
amazing PSA and also to everyone 
who supported the fete.  A brilliant 

Ɵme was had by all. 

 

SATs                                                                                                                                                                                                           
Year 6 took their KS2 SATs in May, we were so proud of them for the mature way they coped, they remained calm, focused 
and showed fantasƟc resilience.  Many thanks to the staff who helped run the SATs breakfast club—the children enjoyed all 

being together and  had a lovely breakfast to start the day. Year 2 were also doing their KS1 SATs, whilst this is less formal, it is 
nevertheless sƟll a daunƟng experience for young children.  Well done children, I’m proud of all the achievements and delight-

ed that our KS1 results are in line with NaƟonal and KS2 Sats are above in all areas. Well done to everyone. We are 
so proud of you all and of the staff who have helped and worked so hard to prepare the children.    

 

KS2 Borough Olympics 

CongratulaƟons to our KS2          
Borough Olympics team.  First in 
the track 
events, third 
in the field 
events and 
second 
overall!.  

Year 2 Library Visit 

Year 2 really enjoyed their visit to  
Corringham Library on 22nd May.  A 

big thank you to Meg who ex-
plained to the children how a li-

brary works. 

KS2 SATs  

 

Sports Day                                                                                                                   
Thank you to everyone who 

came and supported the  
children at our Sports Days.  
Well done to the children 

who demonstrated       
sportsmanship and resilience.  
CongratulaƟons to the Yellow 

Team who were the overall 
winners of the KS2 Sports 

School Dinner Cost 
 

Please note that from            
September, the cost of a school 
meal will be £2.50.  Meals can 

be paid for via Scopay or by 
card at the office.  A copy of our 
school dinner menu is available 

on our website. 

  Giffards NaƟonal 

Reading 78% 73% 

WriƟng 93% 71% 

GPS 
(Grammar 
PunctuaƟon, 
spelling) 

82% 72% 

Maths 82% 73% 

Science 93% 80% 

Combined 71% 59% 

THANK YOU TO THE PSA! 
 

A huge thank you to our hardwork-
ing PSA and all the parents who 

have supported them throughout 
the year.  This has enabled them to 

donate a massive £6,500 to the 
school! 



 

Diary Dates 

Monday 4th September—Inset Day (school closed to pupils) 

Tuesday 5th September—Inset Day (school closed to pupils) 

Wednesday 6th September—Pupils return to school 

Tuesday 12th September, 6:30pm—PGL Parent MeeƟng 

Wednesday 13th September, 2:15pm—PGL Parent MeeƟng 

Thursday 21st September—Yr 3 Trip to Thorndon Park 

Thursday 5th October—Yr 4 Trip to Wat Tyler Park 

Friday 6th October— School photos  

Mon 9th—Fri 13th October—Year 6 PGL ResidenƟal / AcƟvity 
Week 

Mon 23rd—Fri 27th October—Half Term 

Monday 30th October—Inset Day (school closed to pupils) 

Tuesday 31st October—Inset Day (school closed to pupils) 

Contact Details  

If your circumstances or contact details 
change, please can we remind you to let us 
know! It is really important we are always 

made aware of changes in case of emergency. 

Many thanks 

Year 1 Trip to Langdon Hills 

Year 1 had a great Ɵme visiƟng Langdon Hills Visitor 
Centre. The children spent Ɵme idenƟfying trees and 
flowers in the local area. They made a flower out of 
natural materials and labelled the parts of the flower. 
The children also looked at the type of animals that live 
in the local woodland areas. It was a fun day had by all! 

NO DOGS ON SITE                                                           
We would like to remind all       

parents/carers  that Dogs are 
NOT allowed on the school  

 Year 4 Trip to Thameside Nature Reserve 

Year 4 pupils really enjoyed their trip to Thameside  
Nature Reserve. They did some birdwatching, went on a 
bug hunt and learned about food chains. 
 
 

Thurrock Music FesƟval 

On Thursday 13th July, the KS2 Choir performed at the Thurrock Music FesƟval at the Civic Hall with 8 other schools at 
an evening concert, which followed a full days rehearsal. One of our choir members was chosen to welcome the          
audience and introduce the first few songs. 
The pupils performed songs from the past 25 years in recogniƟon of the 25th anniversary of the Music Services, including 
a Spice Girls Medley, I'm SƟll Standing, I GoƩa Feeling, various Disney songs and some tradiƟonal songs from Asia. They 
were also treated to performances from some of the Music Services Instrumental groups. I was proud of how they     
represented Giffards with exemplary behavior and they thoroughly enjoyed themselves, performing brilliantly onstage 
for their audience. 
Mrs Linard—Music Teacher 

Mobile Phone/Smart Watches                                                                   
A reminder please - ideally, pupils should not bring phones to 
school, if they are needed, then phones must be put on silent 

and must be handed in to the class teacher. Smart watches 
should not be worn in school by pupils.  Children will be asked 

to remove them if brought in.   



 

 

AFTER SCHOOL PROVISION AT GIFFARDS 

We are pleased to announce Giffards Primary will have an aŌerschool provision on site from September 2023. This is in partnership with Junior Adventures 
Group (JAG). 

Bookings are available now at: 

https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/giffards-primary-school  

Breakfast Club 

Our breakfast club runs 
every day before school.  

Doors open at 7:30am, last 
admiƩance at 8:20am. 

No need to  book, £3.00 a 
day, payable on Scopay 

Term Time Holidays 

A reminder that holidays during 
term Ɵme are unauthorised as per 

our Policy.  If you do take your child 
on holiday   during term Ɵme, it will 
affect your child’s aƩendance and 

 TwiƩer 

We would like to remind 
you that Giffards has a 

TwiƩer account.   
 

If you wish to follow us our 
username is 

‘GiffardsPrimary’  
 

Parent Drop-Ins 

If you have any concerns about 
your child then please pop in to our 

Inclusion Team Drop In: 

Every Monday 9:00-9:30am 

Every Friday 2:30-3:00pm 

Enter via the KS2 office area 

Who Can I See: Mrs Holdsworth 
can help you with any behavioural 
concerns that you may have.   Mrs 
Teager can help you with any wor-
ries concerning AddiƟonal Needs. 



 

  

 


